MARSHALL COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH

April 17, 2008
The April 17, 2008 meeting of the Marshall County Board of Health was called to order by Vice Chairman Nancy Warmuth at 7:30AM, with the following people in attendance:  Carol Wade, board member, MCHD; Kenneth Allen, MD, physician director. MCHD; Robert Riggenbach, board member, MCHD; Ronda Francis, LHA, MCHD; Connie Veronis, DH, MCHD; Jim Riggs, Sanitarian, MCHD; Richard Lucas, Sanitarian, MCHD;  Patty Owens, RN, MCHD and Kathy Ruge, ASA, MCHD.  Absent:  Kathy Martin, board member, MCHD and Donald Mason, Chairman, MC Board of Health.
Nancy turned over the running of the meeting over to Dr. Allen.

Public Comments:
No members of the public were present.

Previous Minutes:

Previous minutes of the February 14, 2008 meeting were read and approved on a motion by Carol Wade and a second by Robert Riggenbach.  All were in favor – motion carried.

Financial Report:

Dr. Allen reported that we are in excellent financial shape.  We are 75 percent along in the budget with not quite 75 percent in collections and below 75 percent in expenditures.

Of particular note was the increase in the travel budget which Dr. Allen attributed to two mileage reimbursement increases this year; and secondly, Worker’s Compensation which we are just not being billed for.  Ronda stated that she will contact Ken Hartley our designated liaison for an explanation as to why we are not being billed.  Motion was made by Carol Wade, seconded by Robert Riggenbach to approve the financial report as presented.  All were in favor – motion carried.
Report by Director:
No report.
Report by Administrator:
Ronda distributed the recent Clean Indoor Air status reflecting smoke-free places of employment in the state, noting 13 counties are including bars as smoke-free environments.  Ronda suggested that regardless of the hassles other counties have experienced, we really need to look at bars in Marshall County in the near future since as a public health board, it is our obligation to have the health concerns of the public an uppermost consideration. Dr. Allen agreed it should be a priority for us to revisit this.
Web Design:  Beyond Marketing in Wheeling was chosen from four presenters to design our web site.  Ronda contacted John Davis from McMechen; however, he did not respond.  The completion date for the web site will be August 1st at a cost of $4500.  This is being purchased through our Threat Preparedness grant as a public awareness tool.
Several items will be addressed at the next meeting:

· Resolution for the delegation of hearings to other staff

· Adoption of a policy for use of credit card for purchases

· Budget/Program Plan 

· Reappointment of Dr. Allen as health officer

· Approval of the organizational chart

· Approval of fiscal contracts

· Possibility of salary increases

Renewal of Nancy Warmuth’s Term:

Motion was made by Carol Wade, seconded by Robert Riggenbach to recommend the renewal of Nancy’s board of health term to the County Commission. All were in favor – motion carried.

HIPAA Policy Amendments:

Ronda noted that two HIPAA Policies currently in place were in need of language changes.  The policies for EPHI Storage and Data Backup will remain the same; however, the software names have changed.  Motion was made by Robert Riggenbach, seconded by Carol Wade to approve the changes as presented by Ronda.  All were in favor – motion carried.
COOP Plan:

Ronda distributed the Continuity of Operations Plan (COOP) to the board for their review noting that it was necessary to have this plan in place in order to be considered for FEMA reimbursement should the situation arise.  The purpose of the plan was to outline how our services to the public would continue in the event the health department building was eradicated.  The relocation site will be determined by the board of education at one of their designated sites.  The cost of this plan was $2500 to be paid through our Threat Preparedness grant.

Home Loan Evaluation Fee Increase:

Following the 30 day advertised notice of a home loan evaluation fee increase from $100 to $120 and there being no public comment on same to date, motion was made by Carol Wade, seconded by Robert Riggenbach to approve the home loan evaluation fee increase from $100 to $120, barring any public comment prior to April 18, 2008.  All were in favor – motion carried.  Ronda noted that she anticipates this to become effective around June 1, 2008.
Food Handlers’ Permit Regulations:
Ronda reviewed the regulation of how to obtain a food handler’s permit card noting two changes. Section 2.B included the wording (i.e., food handler’s card issued by that county); and Section 2.C added the wording, “…with a food handler’s card from Marshall County.  A person working outside Marshall County should consult the health department in the county where he/she is employed for information on any other requirements which may be required for the card to be valid in that county”.

Motion was made by Robert Riggenbach, seconded by Carol Wade to file the revised regulations at the county clerk’s office following a 30 day comment period.   All were in favor – motion carried.  

Board of Health and Staff Comments:

Regarding the posting of signs that were made last year addressing hand washing/food temperatures/ware washing for the concession stands at the ball fields, Robert Riggenbach asked if they were in place.  Ronda stated that she and Jim discussed this and that they would be placed in the stands.  
Bob also expressed concerns over the recent immigration problems with local restaurants and how these people were being taught proper food handling/preparation techniques.  Jim stated that in recent months Rich brought the food handlers’ class to the Chinese restaurants and presented a video in Chinese and has the same for the Mexican restaurant in Spanish.  Marshall County has not had a problem with their restaurants in this area.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 8:35 AM.
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